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17 March 2009

ADDRESS Our ref: 41/20806/13/4491

Dear Sir/Madam,

Tweed Shire Council- Eviron Road Quarry and Landfill Proposal

GHD has been engaged by Tweed Shire Council (TSC) to undertake the Environmental Assessment
(EA) associated with the Eviron Road Quarry and Landfill proposal.  .

To help facilitate the exchange of information related to this project, TSC and GHD are engaging with
interested stakeholders, including land owners within the Eviron Road and surrounding area.  Through
this process, it is hoped that an open and transparent means of communication can be established and
feedback from this can be used in the decision making process to influence the outcomes of this
proposal.

Attached is an information sheet outlining GHD’s proposed scope of works and methodology for the EA
for your review. Should you have any further queries the information sheet provides several options for
your input.

Yours faithfully
GHD Pty Ltd

Alison Marszalek
Principal Environmental Engineer

Attachment: Information Sheet- Eviron Road Quarry and Landfill Environmental Assessment



17 March 2009

ADDRESS Our ref: 41/20806/13/4489

Dear Sir/Madam,

Tweed Shire Council- Eviron Road Quarry and Landfill Proposal

GHD has been engaged by Tweed Shire Council (TSC) to undertake the Environmental Assessment
(EA) associated with the Eviron Road Quarry and Landfill proposal.  .

To help facilitate the exchange of information related to this project, TSC and GHD are engaging with
interested stakeholders, including land owners within the Eviron Road and surrounding area.  Through
this process, it is hoped that an open and transparent means of communication can be established and
feedback from this can be used in the decision making process to influence the outcomes of this
proposal.

Attached is an information sheet outlining GHD’s proposed scope of works and methodology for the EA
for your review.

GHD and TSC are planning to visit landholders in the Eviron Road vicinity during the week of 6 to 9 April,
2009 and are interested in meeting with landholders to discuss the EA process, details of the project and
any other issues/ or concerns residents may have in relation to this project.

If you are interested in a meeting to discuss this proposal please contact the toll free information line on
1800 108 807.

Yours faithfully
GHD Pty Ltd

Alison Marszalek
Principal Environmental Engineer

Attachment: Information Sheet- Eviron Road Quarry and Landfill Environmental Assessment



Eviron Road Quarry and Landfill
What is the proposed Project?
Introduction
As a result of the expanding population in the Tweed area 
increasing pressures are being placed on local resources 
and infrastructure. In particular, there is increasing 
demand being placed on waste management services. 
As such, this is an area that Tweed Shire Council has 
identified as being of high priority to address. 
Based upon Council data, it is predicted that Council’s 
existing landfill, Stott’s Creek landfill, is nearing capacity 
and is expected to be full by 2011. Council has been 
acquiring land in close proximity to this site for the 
purposes of investigation for use for future landfill area. 
Under the Tweed Local Environmental Plan 2000 (LEP) 
the land owned by Council is appropriately zoned (5(a) 
Special Purposes) for the purposes of developing 
a landfill. Tweed Shire Council is proceeding with 
investigation and design.  This land is earmarked for the 
future Tweed Botanic Gardens.

The Landfill
A new landfill is proposed to be situated within the void 
created by the completion of excavations at Quirk’s 
Quarry (just east of the Pacific Highway, off Eviron Road 
at Eviron). This quarry is currently in use, however 
is expected to exhaust the rock resources within the 
next two years.  The landfill design will be undertaken 
in accordance with Best Practice Environmental 
Management and the NSW EPA Solid Waste Landfill 
Guidelines (1996) and will include:
3 A fully engineered liner system;
3 A leachate extraction system;
3 A landfill gas extraction system;
3 A comprehensive closure, post closure and site 
    rehabilitation plan taking into account the Botanic 
    Gardens Master Plan.

The landfill project also includes the construction of 
an internal haul road from the existing Stotts Creek 
landfill such that the existing resource recovery facilities 
and weighbridge at the landfill can be utilised at the 
new Quirk’s Quarry landfill site. Council plans to fully 
rehabilitate the landfill at the end of its life, and the 
area will eventually become part of the Tweed Botanic 
Gardens.

The Quarry
As the existing Council quarry, Quirks Quarry will become 
a landfill, the proposal will also investigate situating a 
new Council quarry within the land at Eviron. Studies are 
currently underway to determine the most appropriate 
location and size of this new quarry, taking into particular 
consideration the environmental sensitivity of the area 
and availability of quarry resource. The proposed location 
of this quarry is to be either within North Valley or West 
Valley within the site (see map) depending upon the 
outcome of the initial studies. The new haul road will also 
service this new quarry, serving to reduce heavy vehicle 
traffic on Eviron Road and nearby roads.

Future Development
While Tweed Shire Council is currently applying for 
the landfill and quarry as described above, future 
development of the site is also being considered. It is 
intended once the resource at the first new quarry is 
exhausted and the Quirks Quarry landfill is at capacity, 
the void created by the first quarry would then be utilised 
as a landfill similar to the process undertaken at Quirks 
Quarry. Again, concurrently, a second new quarry will 
be developed and eventually used as a landfill. This 
part of the project is not expected to proceed until after 
2018. Ultimately the entire site is intended to become 
the location for the Tweed Botanic Gardens, and site 
rehabilitation will consider this future landuse.
                                                                               Continued over page
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Eviron Road Quarry and Landfill continued

Why this site?
This site was identified by Tweed Shire Council as 
a site suitable for quarrying and landfill in the late 
1990s.  While it is recognised that the site has some 
physical characteristics and constraints, Council has no 
other suitable site available for the quarry and landfill 
requirements of the Shire.  However, as a requirement 
of the Environmental Assessment, alternatives and 
justification of the project will be investigated and 
addressed in the final EA report.

What has been done so far?
Council has prepared a Preliminary Environmental 
Assessment including an overall Concept Plan for the 
site which was submitted to the Department of Planning 
in 2008. The project was designated as a Major Project 
under Part 3A of the NSW Environmental Planning and 
Assessment Act, 1979 (EP&A Act). The Director-General 
of the Department of Planning has outlined a targeted 
assessment regime by defining key environmental issues 
within Director-General’s Requirements. The investigation 
of these issues will be presented within an Environmental 
Assessment. The key issues are outlined in the section 
below.
Tweed Shire Council has engaged consultants GHD to 
undertake the Environmental Assessment to address the 
Director-General’s Requirements environmental impacts 
of the proposed quarrying and landfilling activities. The 
Director-General’s Requirements and the Preliminary 
Environmental Assessment are available online through 
the Department of Planning’s website (www.planning.
nsw.gov.au).

What studies will be undertaken for this 
project?
The Environmental Assessment will address general 
requirements of the Director-General’s Requirements 
as well as comprise more detailed investigations from a 
number of disciplines including:  

3 Waste Management – concept design of landfill

3 Quarry – preliminary quarry planning and 
     investigations

3 Soils and Water

3 Stormwater Management and Erosion Control

3 Noise Blasting and Vibration

3 Air Quality and Odour

3 Greenhouse Gas

3 Biodiversity

3 Transport

3 Heritage (Aboriginal and Non-Indigenous)

3 Visual

3 Hazards

3 Rehabilitation   

Throughout the investigations community consultation will 
be conducted with various stakeholders.
Once all the studies have been undertaken, an 
Environmental Assessment document will be prepared. 
This document will be on public exhibition online and at 
Tweed Shire Council in Murwillumbah.

Tell us what you think 
Tweed Shire Council values the Tweed community’s 
views and thoughts and together with GHD, invite public 
input to the assessment process for the Eviron Road 
Quarry and Landfill Project. 

How to have your say
If you would like further information on this project 
please visit Council’s website or contact the Community 
Consultation team 
Phone: 1800 108 807;
Email: waste@tweed.nsw.gov.au
Postal Address:  
Tweed Shire Council 
C/- The General Manager
PO Box 816,
Murwillumbah, NSW, 2484
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INSIDE: Two-page information sheet on Council’s recycled water reuse strategy

Climb the Pinnacle of Terror at Youth Week

Council decides to continue with 7-Year Plan

Author gives
library Talk
EACH month, the Tweed
Heads Library offers com-
munity members a chance
to get together to meet oth-
ers for free coffee and cake
from 10am to noon and lis-
ten to informative talks and
demonstrations. 
On Tuesday 21 April critical-
ly-acclaimed and award-
winning author Brian Ridden
will talk about his life as a
writer and his latest novel
Your Darling, Em.
Bookings are essential on
(07) 5569 3150.

No public holiday
for WRC Rally
COUNCIL has decided not
to approve a public holiday
for part of all of the Tweed
Shire on Friday  4
September to coincide with
the proposed World Rally
Championships. The holiday
was seen by the event
organisers as a way to sup-
port the possible revival of
the Speed on Tweed event
day in Murwillumbah during
the Championships. Twelve
submissions were received
during the consultation peri-
od, with all of these opposed
to the public holiday.

Restoration
workshop
UPPER Tweed River
Restoration Projects will
hold a workshop at 3221
Kyogle Road, Mount Burrell
(opposite Sphinx Rock
Café) on Saturday 4 April
from 9am to noon. There will
be an opportunity to view
two adjacent sections of
creek bank being restored -
one using planting, the other
natural regeneration. To reg-
ister call 0409 244 294 or
(02) 6621 9588.

IN BRIEF

YOUTH Week 2009 begins
with a bang with 'The
Pinnacle of Terror', a free

event featuring rock climbing
and other activities, to be held at
Murwillumbah's Knox Park from
10am-4pm on Sunday 29
March.

The five-part comprehensive
program developed by ADRA
(Adventist Development Relief
Agency) challenges participants
through adventure, team build-
ing, motivation and personal
development, health and wellbe-
ing.

The program has been
designed for teenagers and is
free. The only requirement is for
participants to wear closed-in
shoes.

Youth Homeless Matters Day
is on Wednesday 1 April from
7.30am at Chris Cunningham
Park next to Jack Evans Boat
Harbour, Tweed Heads.

The number of homeless
young people across the Tweed
and Gold Coast will be symbol-
ised by the placement of bal-
loons by representatives of local
youth services.

Sales of pancakes will go
towards providing services for
the Tweed's youth.

Don't miss the Tweed Youth
Expo on Thursday 2 April at the
PCYC and Recreation Park in
Tweed Heads from 10am-4pm.

The aim of the day is to pro-
vide information on the region's
youth services, activities and
bands.

The Chillingham Chillout
Festival is on Sunday 5 April
with food, activities and perform-
ances by bands StoneMasons,
Six Minutes to Midnight,
Johnathon Harvey, Ill-Nation,
Hot Chili Drummers and Rick
Havenstein.

See next week's Tweed Link
for more Youth Week informa-
tion.

The Hot Chili Drummers will perform at the Chillingham
Chillout Festival on Sunday, 5 April.

COUNCIL has decided
to continue with the
implementation of the

approved 7-Year Infrastructure
and Services Plan and
increases in the rates for gen-
eral income.

The proposed increase in
the general rate in 2009/10 is
9.5 per cent, subject to formal
exhibition and adoption of the
Budget.

Despite the proposed
increase, the 2009/10 Draft
Budget includes a $958,530
reduction in Council service
levels due to a funding short-
fall. 

The particular services and
programs which will need to

be deferred or reduced is yet
to be confirmed.

The shortfall is the result of
uncontrollable expenditure
increases such as electricity
and street lighting costs and a
reduction in income.

It is important to note that

the proposed increase is on
the general rate only (not
sewer and water, waste
charges etc which will have
increases ranging from 3.06 -
4.06 per cent), so the overall
percentage increase for the
total rate bill will not be 9.5 per
cent.

The Draft 2009/12
Management Plan, Draft
2009/10 Budget and Draft
2009/10 Fees and Charges
are being prepared for consid-
eration at the 21 April 2009
Council meeting.

The community will have
the opportunity to comment on
these documents when they
go on exhibition.



Eviron Road quarry and
landfill proposal on line

THE Tweed Heads Historical Society is campaigning to swap the
names of two riverside parks at Tweed Heads.
The parks are Ebenezer Park, which runs along the Tweed River

along Keith Compton Drive, and John Follent Park, near Duranbah
Beach.

In a letter to Council, the Society said the Ebenezer tragedy
occurred adjacent to what is now known as Follent Park and it would
be more appropriate for this park to be re-named Ebenezer Park.

The Ebenezer was a 90-ton schooner which hit rocks while
grounded on low tide on the north spit (near Duranbah Beach) on 30
July 1859. That night the weather deteriorated and the schooner was
driven onto rocks. The crew escaped but the Ebenezer broke up so
quickly that four members of the pioneering Boyd family were
drowned.

John Follent Park honours Dr John Follent (1913-1996) a long-
standing general practitioner in Tweed Heads and Coolangatta who
was a driving force behind the establishment of a public hospital at
Tweed Heads. He was also an honorary Anglican priest at St
Cuthbert's Anglican Church.

According to the Society, the close proximity of both The Tweed
Hospital and St Cuthbert's to the currently named Ebenzer Park is
more fitting and it should be renamed Follent Park.

Comment on the proposal is welcome until 21 April. See the park
renaming advertisement in this issue of the Tweed Link.

Parks may swap names

COUNCIL has an
application with the

Department of Planning
under Part 3a of the
NSW Environmental
Planning Assessment
Act 1979 relating to
quarry, landfill and
associated infrastruc-
ture at Council land off
Eviron Road. 

The Director
General has issued a
set of requirements
that Council must
address in the form
of an Environmental
Assessment. 

Council has
engaged consultants
GHD to undertake
the investigations to
address the require-
ments. 

Those residents deemed
directly affected by the proposal
will receive a letter and an
opportunity to meet with
Council. 

However, all residents can
access a fact sheet detailing fur-
ther information by visiting
Council's website
http://www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/W
aste/EvironRoad.aspx

Alternatively a fact sheet can
be posted out by contacting
Council's Waste Management
Unit on (02) 6670 2694.

Comments on the proposal are
welcomed and can be directed
to Council in writing C/- General
Manager, PO Box 816,
Murwillumbah, 2484 or to
waste@tweed.nsw.gov.au. 

Residents can also make
comment to Council's consult-
ants GHD via a hotline on 1800
108 807. 

Residents are advised that a
formal community consultation
process will commence when
the Environmental Assessment
is completed.



NOTIFICATION OF DESIGNATED DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION 
 

DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION NO. DA08/1233 
 
A designated Development Application has been lodged by Mr C Chandler seeking development consent for erection of twenty (20) 
power poles for supply to wholesale nursery adjacent to Clothiers Creek Road (from Sliprails Road to existing power pole on 
Clothiers Creek Road) located in unzoned and other zones including 7(l), 8(a), 1(c) and 2(d) at Lot 2 DP 804276; Lot 1 Road 5075; 
Lot 1 Road 1160, Clothiers Creek Road Bogangar; Sliprails Road and Clothiers Creek Road Tanglewood.  Tweed Shire Council is 
the consent authority for the application. 
 
The proposed development constitutes “Designated Development” pursuant to Section 77A of the Environmental Planning and 
Assessment Act, 1979 (as amended) and Clause 4(1) and Schedule 3 of the accompanying Regulation. 
 
The development involves: 
 

• Erection of twenty (20) power poles for the supply of electricity to private wholesale nursery 
• Clearing of vegetation 

• Excavation for individual footings up to 2.2 metres 
 
The development application and the documents accompanying it, including the relevant environmental impact statement may be 
inspected at Council’s Murwillumbah and Tweed Heads Civic Centres.  The application will also be available at the Department of 
Planning's offices in Grafton and Sydney. 
 
Inspection may be undertaken during ordinary office hours for a period of thirty (30) days from Wednesday 25 March 2009 to 
Tuesday 28 April 2009.   
 
Any person may, during the above period, make a written submission to the General Manager of Council.  Any person may, during 
the above period, make a written submission to the General Manager of Council.  It should also be noted that Council has adopted a 
policy whereby, on request, any submission including identifying particulars will be made public.  Council will give consideration to 
the "Public Interest" and requests for confidentiality by submitters in determining access to submission letters.  However, the 
provisions of the Freedom of Information Act, 1989 may result in confidential submissions being released to an applicant. 
 
Any submission objecting to the proposed development must state the ground upon which such objection is made.  Further, any 
person who makes a submission by way of objection and who is dissatisfied with Council’s determination in relation to the matter 
may appeal to the Land and Environment Court in accordance with Section 98 of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act, 
1979 (as amended).  If a Commission of Inquiry is held, the Minister’s determination of the application is final and not subject to 
appeal. 
 
Please Note - Requirements regarding Disclosure of Political Gifts and Donations 
 
A disclosure is required to be made in a statement accompanying the relevant development or planning application by a person who 
makes the application.  In addition, a person who makes a written submission either objecting to or supporting a relevant 
development or planning application must also make a disclosure if the person has made a reportable political donation. 
 
Disclosure forms are available on Councils’ website http://www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/OnExhibition/DisclosureOfDonations.aspx.  
Further information is available on the Department of Planning's website 
http://www.planning.nsw.gov.au/planning_reforms/donations.asp. 

VACANCIES 
 
Position Title Ref No Unit Salary Closing Date 
Plant and Materials 
Coordinator 

09-012 Works Salary ranges between 
$67K - $77K per annum 
(dependent upon 
experience)                       
Salary is inclusive of 9% 
superannuation 

4:00pm 3/4/2009 

Reticulation Assistant 09-013 Water Salary ranges between 
$677.60 - $771.39 per 
week (dependent upon 
experience) plus 9% 
superannuation 

4:00pm 3/4/2009 

Fitter Welder Technician 09-014 Works Salary ranges between 
$798.46 - $914.81 per 
week (dependent upon 
experience) plus 9% 
superannuation 

4:00pm 3/4/2009 

Applicants must obtain the vacancy information package, (AD/PD), including the Guidelines for Applicants for positions 
within Council which include the Full Selection Criteria. Vacancy Information packages are available from Council’s website 

www.tweed.nsw.gov.au and the Positions Vacant Noticeboard in the reception area of the Murwillumbah Civic and Cultural Centre, 
alternatively email Human Resources at hru@tweed.nsw.gov.au or call (02) 6670 2495. 

Successful applicants will be subject to a 3 month probationary period. 
Tweed Shire Council supports Equal Employment Opportunity and has a smoke free workplace policy. 

POSITIONS VACANT







The Tweed Link is published weekly by Tweed Shire Council
PO Box 816, Murwillumbah NSW 2484. It is delivered free to
residents and is available on audio tape. Subscriptions: non-
residents $15 for six months, $30 for 12 months. 
Editor Tiffany Stodart, email tweedlink@tweed.nsw.gov.au.
Phone (02) 6670 2400 or 1300 292 872; Fax: (02) 6670 2429.
Council’s main email address is tsc@tweed.nsw.gov.au
Council’s agendas and minutes are available at Kingscliff,
Murwillumbah or Tweed Heads libraries, council offices or
through www.tweed.nsw.gov.au  Council’s main office is
located in Tumbulgum Road, Murwillumbah. The Tweed Heads
office is in Brett Street.

COMMUNITY MEETINGS
Tweed Heads Residents and Ratepayers Association meets
Monday, 30 March at 7.30pm at the Opal Room at Tweed Heads
Bowls Club.
Pottsville Community Association meets Tuesday, 31 March at
7.30pm at the Pottsville Community Centre.
Pottsvilleca.googlepages.com

INFORMATION NEEDED?
Do you have a question about Council or its operations? You may
find the answer on Council’s website www.tweed.nsw.gov.au. If
not, call (02) 6670 2400 or 1300 292 872.

KINGSCLIFF LIONS BEACHSIDE MARKET
Always 2nd and 4th Saturday of month. Next market 28 March.

HOW TO ADDRESS COUNCIL
To find out how to address the Operations or Planning Committees
on matters at the next Council agenda, phone (02) 6670  2540.
To book to speak at a Community Access session on matters of
concern to you, also phone (02) 6670 2540. For all other Council
inquiries, call (02) 6670 2400.

AFTER HOURS EMERGENCIES
After hours - all Council services contact 1800 818 326

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING
The next Council meeting will be Tuesday 21 April from 4.30pm at
the Council Chambers in Tumbulgum road, Murwillumbah. To book
to speak at Community Access phone (02) 6670 2540. For all other
Council enquiries, call (02) 6670 2400. Business papers for the 21
April meeting will be available on Council's website
www.tweed.nsw.gov.au (click on meeting information) on Thursday
16 April.

PUBLIC NOTICES DEVELOPMENT APPLICATION 
DETERMINATIONS 

Notification of Development Application Determinations for the 
purposes of Section 101 of the Environmental Planning and 
Assessment Act, 1979 (as amended). 

LOCATION & DA 
NUMBER 

TYPE OF 
DEVELOPMENT 

DECISION 

Lot 1 Section 1DP 
20361, No. 10 
Eveleigh Street, 
Murwillumbah  
DA08/0528  

Childrens soft 
indoor play centre 
and kiosk 
(Tumbletown) 
ancillary to Place of 
Worship  

Approved  

Lot 10 DP 255274, 
No. 5 Bindaree 
Place, Chillingham  
DA08/1005  

Granny flat  Approved  

Lot 20 DP 873920, 
No. 9-11 Hall Drive, 
Murwillumbah  
DA09/0087  

Shade cover for 
outdoor basketball 
court  

Approved  

The above development applications are available for public 
inspection free of charge at the Development Services 
Division, Murwillumbah Civic Centre, during ordinary office 
hours.  In addition to the above applications, since the last 
issue of the Tweed Link a further 9 development approvals 
have been issued for applications that would have only 
required Building Approval prior to 1 July, 1998. 

OPENING HOURS - TWEED SHIRE COUNCIL
GARBAGE DEPOTS

Stotts Creek: Monday-Friday 7am-4pm; weekends and public hol-
idays 10am-4pm. Murwillumbah: Friday, Saturday, Sunday,
Monday - 10am-4pm. Tyalgum: Saturday and Sunday, 10am-4pm.
All garbage depots are closed on Christmas Day and Good Friday.
Please note last loads accepted at 3.45pm all days.

OFFICE OPENING HOURS
Council offices at the Civic Centres at Murwillumbah and Tweed
Heads are open Mondays 8am-4.45pm and Tuesdays to Fridays,
8am to 4.30pm.

KINGSCLIFF TOWN CENTRE (SUNDAY) MARKET
29 March 2009 - Enquiries 0421 584961 

All proceeds to Cudgen Headland Surf Life Saving Club

COUNCIL COMMITTEES
EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST FOR COMMUNITY

REPRESENTATION
Council is calling for further expressions of interest for commu-
nity representation for the following committees:
1. Sports Advisory Committee
2. Banora Point Community Centre Advisory Committee
3. Tweed River Regional Museum Advisory Committee

Council is also inviting expressions of interest for community
representation for the following committees:
1. Floodplain Management Committee
2.Koala Beach Wildlife and Habitat Management Committee

For more information about the committees, go to the website
www.tweed.nsw.gov.au/councilcommittees or view hard copies
of the Council report 'Council Committees - Delegations to
September 2012' at the Murwillumbah or Tweed Heads Council
offices.
Applications close on Thursday 9 April 2009.
Please send to:
The General Manager
Tweed Shire Council
PO Box 816
Murwillumbah 2484

NAMING OF RESERVES
PROPOSAL TO INTERCHANGE PARK NAMES
EBENEZER PARK AND JOHN FOLLENT PARK

Council invites comments for the proposed name interchange of
"Ebenezer Park" and "John Follent Park" at Tweed Heads.
Submissions or comments regarding the proposed interchange of
names are requested to be lodged no later than 4.30 pm on 21 April
2009 to:

The General Manager
Tweed Shire Council
PO Box 816

MURWILLUMBAH  2484.


